
	
June	2021	PAC	Meeting	Minutes	

	
Date:		Wed	June	16,		

Time:	1:00	pm	

Location:	G	T	Elementary	School	–	outdoor	area		

	
Present:		
	 Executive:	 	
	 	 President:	 	 Mrs.	Hardip	Virk	
	 	 Vice	-	President:	 Mrs.	Mandeep	Mundi	
	 	 Secretary:	 	 Mrs.	Ritika	Babuta	
	 	 Treasurer:	 	 Mrs.	Aman	Sekhon		
	 	 Director:		 	 Mrs.	Tuneja	Singla	
	 	
	
School	Representative:	 Principal:Ms.	Lise	Schrag	
	 	
Members	/	Guests:	Mrs.	Avneet	Kaur	
	

• Call	to	Order:	1:20	pm	

a. Welcome	–	by	President	 	 	
b. Roll	Call	–	by	Secretary	

	
	
Action	Items	

Motion	to	dissolve	the		present	existing	excecutive	
Moved	by	Mrs.	Ritika	Babuta		
Seconded	by		Mrs.	Virk	
Motion	passed	

	
Motion	to	elect	a	new	executive	

Motion	made	by	Avneet	Mudhar		
Seconded	by	Ritka	Babuta	

	
New	Executive	for	2021/2022	school	year:		
	 	 President:	 	 Mrs.	Aman	Sekhon		
	 	 Vice	-	President:	 Mrs.	Ritika	Babuta		
	 	 Secretary:	 	 Mrs.	Mandip	Mundi	
	 	 Treasurer:	 	 Mrs.	Hardip	Virk	
	 	 Director:		 	 Mrs.	Avneet	Kaur	Mudhar	
	
Motion	Passed	
	
Treasurer’s	Report	was	provided	to	the	team	by	Mrs.	Sekhon	

• 11,796.86		in	the	gaming	account	
• 19,853.83	in	the	general	account	
• Copy	of	report	provided	for	the	PAC	documents	at	school	

	



	
New	Business:	
	
Concern	by	PAC	regarding	the	Enver	Creek	Scholarship	–	There	is	confusion	on		how	the	funds	are	
awarded	and	that	there	is	a	lack	of	clarity	regarding	who	can	apply.	Students	at	Enver	Creek	do	not	know	
how	to	apply	or	what	requirements	are	for	the	scholarship.	
	
PAC	has	decided	that	a	scholarship	will	not	be	provided	to	Enver	Creek	for	the	2021/22	school	year	

Moved	by:		Mrs.	Virk	
Seconded	by:		Mrs.	Babutas	
Motion	passed	

	
Concern:		

The	PAC	constitution	has	been	dropped	off	the	school	website	–	Admin	asked	to	find	constitutions	and	
to	repost.	

	
	
Grants	/	Finances:	

• Provincial	Grant	has	been	applied	for	
PAC	is	expecting	to	receive	grant	in	September	
PAC	will	learn	about	the	school	district	requirements	
	PAC	will	meet	in	October	to	determine	how	grant	allocations	will	be	spent	for	the	betterment	of		

all	students		
	
Principal’s	Report	
	
Our	school	year	is	coming	to	a	close	and		we	will	be	looking	forward	to	a	start	up	on	September	7th.	We	are	
awaiting	to	hear	from	the	District	with	respect	to	Covid	protocols	for	startup	but	I	am	sure	we	all	hope	we	
will	be	having	fewer	restrictions.	
	
Our	community	will	receive	an	e-mail	in	late	August	confirming	the	plan	for	the	first	week	of	school.		
Kindergarten	parents	will	receive	a	mail	out	in	late	August	confirming	their	child’s	gradual	entry	schedule	

Gr	7-year	end	event	June	23rd		is	going	ahead	as	per	District		guidelines		Covid	restrictions.	
	
There	are	no	school-wide	year	end	events	or	assemblies	but	students	will	be	able	to	see	the	year	end	slide	
show	and	online	talent	show	as	a	link	will	be	posted	in	the	last	week	of	school	
	
Staff	Leaving:	we	are	saying	farewell	to	Mrs.	Abe,	Ms.	Bohinc,	Ms.	Kataria,	Ms.	Kaur,	Ms.	Mangat,	Mr.	
Minhas,	Ms.	Torres,	Ms.	Van	Alstyne,	Mrs.	Zheng.	

We	are	welcoming:	Mr.	Sheppard	–	gr	7,	Mrs.	Lige	-	LST	

	
Future	Business	

o Items	for	Future	Discussion	–	Tabled	till	September	when	District	provide	clarity	for	PAC	
events	

	
Future	Meeting	Date.	Wednesday	September	22nd.			8:30	am	

	
Motion:	That	the	Meeting	be	adjourned	at	1:55pm.		

Moved	by:	Mrs.	Sekhon	
	 Seconded	by:		Mrs.	Virk		

Result:	Carried 	


